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Town of Montverde 

Visioning Committee Meeting 

March 16, 2016 – 6:30pm 

Town Hall Building – Mayors office 

 

Attendees: 

Anna “Rusty” Meyer, Chairman 

Marlene Clark, Committee Member 

Claudia Stefanici, Secretary 

Jane Tomlinson, Committee Member 

Bob Tomlinson, Committee Member 

Joe Wynkoop, Mayor 

Terry Burden, Public Works Director 

George Ganzenmuller, Resident 

 

 

Rusty called the meeting to order at 6:30pm and she started with showing everyone pictures 

which she took of all the islands in town. Then we introduced George who lives in Franklin Pond 

and has over 30 years of landscaping experience. George said he was concerned about soil not 

being ready, he said he would like to look at islands. He and Terry set up time to drive around 

town tomorrow morning at 9am to look at all the islands. George recommended we kill all the 

weeds, then add top soil 3-4 inches, then we can plant flowers, Terry agreed. He also 

recommended we use Knox Nursery off of 455, he will help Terry set up account. Jane 

mentioned we had a company give us flowers a few years ago. Bob thinks we should start soon 

to take advantage of the spring temps, George said Florida weather is okay year long. Bob 

asked if we needed to ask permission from the council to move forward with project and Mayor 

Wynkoop said that we already have money allocated in the budget for it. Terry took the 

pictures from Rusty and will follow up with us at the next meeting. 

 

Next, we discussed the Auditorium and Claudia asked everyone to walk over and look at the 

three colors ideas we choose at the last meeting. Everyone liked and choose the color “Woody 

Rosemary”. Mayor Wynkoop said he will hire Labor Ready to start painting once we get walls 

repaired. Mayor Wynkoop said we got a quote for blinds of $3700 we all agreed that was too 

high. We talked about removing the shades and not replacing them. Jane was concerned that 

the Theater Company that uses the auditorium would need window coverings. Terry will look at 

prices for new lights. 
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Rusty talked about remodeling the kitchen in the community building, she said we could go to 

auctions that sell used equipment and find get deals. We all agreed that we will look at this 

project after we complete the remodeling of the Auditorium and refreshing the islands in town. 

 

Bob was concerned about the liter issue we have in town, He will talk to Clermont and Winter 

Garden about how they handle littering in their towns. He said he would like to see people get 

fined if they liter. We all agreed that was a good idea. 

 

Rusty would like to see a board built in honor of all the veterans who reside or resided in 

Montverde. She said we have many veterans buried in the cemetery. She will talk to Lance who 

has been very involved with the veterans in the town for many years. We talked about 

purchasing American flags so they can be placed on each light pole in town for Memorial Day, 

Independence Day and Veterans Day.  

 

Rusty asked Claudia to give us an update on the storm shelter for the town and she said that 

Mayor Wynkoop has invited someone from Lake County Emergency Services to come speak at 

our next council meeting about the Town having an Emergency plan. 

 

Meeting was adjourned 

 

Next meeting will be April 11th at 6:30pm in the Town Hall Building  

 

 

 

 

 

 


